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Meeting Minutes
North Loop Neighborhood Planning & Zoning Meeting
Heritage Landing Community Room, 415 North 1st Street

February 17, 2016
	Welcome and Introductions—DJ Heinle
· The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.
· Seven committee members were present:  DJ Heinle, Katie Day, Alice Eichholz, Karen Lee Rosar, Neil Reardon, Sydney Anderson, and Kelly Nelson
· The Committee approved the meeting minutes from the January 20 meeting. (Karen, Alice)

	Project for Pride  in Living & Youthlink, 41 North 12 th Street – Abbie Loosen, Project for Pride in Living
· Abbie Loosen comments that they are back with an update for the third year in a row; reports that 90% of funding is in place for additional housing to be built on the current Youthlink property and a renovation of the existing facility; construction is to begin in November of this year with plans to be open by the winter of 2017; land use applications will be submitted in March- site to be rezoned B4C (downtown commercial which allows housing), the site is to replatted, and the 12th Street right-of-way is to be vacated; the team is looking for  a letter of support from the Planning + Zoning Committee
· A representative from Youthlink suggests both the City and the County are really behind the project; 2000 “young folks” are currently being served at the facility (ages 18-24); these folks are homeless and disconnected from education and employment, but still have the right to have opportunities and are employable; Youthlink believes these are folks to be investing in- a way for the downtown community to invest in the downtown future; 47 beds will be added- “just scratching the surface, but making a difference”; a campaign for this development is coming soon, Youthlink hopes the North Loop will partner and support the project; youth will live here for 18-24 months, learn some skills, get their G.E.D, etc and move on; Youthlink thanks the Committee for their continued support
· David Miller with Urban Works Architecture explains the updated facility will include housing, a welcome center, Youthlink Drop-In, administration, and programmable outdoor space with enhanced lighting for security; main entrance to be relocated to be closer to sidewalk and surface parking; residential entrance will be separate from welcome center entrance; intend to make old and new spaces feel connected in terms of exterior materials including fiber cement panels and brick- the 5-story housing component will have blue panels and the community spaces will be brick, and it will all tie together; site improvements will be made along Chestnut
· Alice asks if any part of the facility will be vacated during construction; David explains a complicated phasing plan is underway and that the drop-in will be continuously in operation

· DJ asks about the character of the brick; David  describes a smooth, buff-colored brick to tie in with the existing brick

· DJ  asks about building signage; David suggests concepts are still being developed- the pubic entrance will be called out with the Youthlink Logo, there will not be much signeage at the residential component to lessen confusion as where to enter the building, and there will be something created to provide visibility from 394
· DJ shares that he appreciates the landscaping and greening efforts

	Living Greens Farms, 620 Olson Memorial Highway – Jackie Cherryhomes
· Jackie Cherryhomes leads a team in introducing the idea of renovating the existing structure into “the largest indoor farm in the world” by creating the equivalent of 150 acres of growing space at 620 Olson Memorial Highway (“1 acre of produce can be grown on a couple hundred square feet”); produce currently includes green, leafy vegetables, strawberries, and snap peas – the quality of thte produce is exceptional; the technology responds to the question: “How do you feed more people with less resources and space?”; also provides an opportunity to create new jobs in the area; 25% of the building has not yet been programmed to be adaptable for future development
· $6 million has been raised to develop the technology for this method of vertical farming; technology manages the components of the system related to water, soil, temperatures, etc.; the commercialization of the technology was completed about 18 months ago; an aeroponic system will be utilized (a version of a hydroponic system) where the roots are misted in open air; considering a large water reuse system to capture rain from the roof
· Currently servicing The Wedge and Mississippi Market, and is working on a farm-to-school program with Minneapolis public Schools; will continue to focus on food service now, but will consider retail downt the road
· World wide Fortune 500 and 100 companies are already located in MN; Minneapolis could become “the world center for licensing this type of food technology as well
· Environmental grants and Grow North grants are going in now

· Karen asks that as this project progresses, please Keep Planning + Zoning updated so the story can be shared on North Loop Social Media

· Neil asks if ideas have been developed in regards to site development; the presenting teams shares that they like old buildings and intend to use them as-is as much as possible; the glass existing glass blocks will be replaced with another transparent material to create a glow at night; sun- emitting poly-carbonate will be used on the south side of the buildin to reduce energy use; existing garages to be used as a car wash for delivery trucks; want to maintain as much as possible
· The main critical path item at this time is having all departments agree to the water treatment solutions being proposed; anticipating construction to begin in July of 2016; estimated completion date at end of 2nd quarter 2017

· DJ to reach out to Jackie to set up a visit for the Committee if they are interested

· Positive aspects of this project: transit-oriented job creation, an opportunity to bridge the North Side and the North Loop, being on the leading edge of technology, bringing an underutilized building back on line 

	Weather Rite Site, 616 5th Street, Katie Anthony, Schafer Richardson
· Katie Anthony presents development concepts for the property that Schafer Richardson currently owns; the site is very transit-oriented; the team has considered residential and hospitality, but is moving forward with an office concept; Katie explains the plans are very preliminary, but they wanted to share with the Committee; it is noted that the Planning & Zoning Committee is “all for more office tenants”
· An 11-story building is being proposed with 1 level of underground parking as well as surface parking to be screened by landscaping; some parking will be available on the 2nd and 3rd floors of the building, but parking on these levels will be wrapped with active spaces; planning for 1.5 parking spaces per 1000 SF; amount of parking is somewhat market-driven, but will look closer at the needs of potential users in the future; as the rest of the site is developed, opportunities for shared parking might be realized
·  The intent is to have a rich material base including a lot of glass, metal panels, and precast with brick at the base
· The team plans to market the concpet and find a large user before site construction begins- this will ultimately drive the schedule.

· The saw tooth roof concept is being considered to provide more lighting to upper level

· The view from the freeway still needs to be reviewed

· Karen comments that the 2010 Small Area Plan called for density here; with a proposed height of approximately 150’, “this aligns well”

	----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Neighborhood Comments

· No Neighborhood Comments this month.
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Old Business
· No old business to discuss this month.
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Committee Business
· (Park CAC) No update this month.
· (West Broadway Transit Study CAC) The study took place, but it is not a community initiative, so there is not a lot of movement. No update this Month.

· (Art for Neighborhood Electrical Boxes) Wendy Holmes, who was leading this charge, has withdrawn from the Committee; DJ asks if anyone else is interested in stepping in for this effort- noting that completing a big application in the near future is part of this role; There are “no takers,” so the Committee will ask the Board for ideas for volunteers

· (Project for Pride in Living & Youthlink Discussion) the Committee makes and approves a motion to support the proposed rezoning and replatting of the site as well as the vacaction of the 12th Street right-of-way. (Kelly, Alice; Neil abstains) Further, the Committee suggests a pitch be made to the Board regarding a potential financial contribution.

· The Committee needs to replace Wendy Holmes. New Board Member, Francesco Parisi, is interested.

· The Committee needs to replace Katie Day. Mark Hill, who ran for the Board but was not elected, may be interested. Katie will participate until someone talks to Mark to confirm.

Miscellaneous
· Alice notes over 300 people attended the Webster Open House.

· Alice reminds the Committee that the Fancy Pants Winter Dance is on Saturday, February 27 from 4-6 PM at 514 Studios

· Karen aks if anyone knows what’s going on at the Star Tribune Building- as a silt fence is in place and the site is barricaded and hard to get around; DJ will reach out to one of the Committee’s contacts and find out
· DJ asks Alice if there is any discussion related to grade expansion at Webster; Alice responds by stating the school will go up to 3rd grade this fall.

· Kelly states that he will no longer be living in the North Loop, but would still like to participate on the Committee.

· The next meeting is scheduled for March 23, 2016, at 6 pm.  The committee adjourned at 7:15 pm.

end of minutes


	



